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Vail Recreation District July 11, 2006 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Regular Meeting

Of the Board of Directors

Vail Park and Recreation District

dba Vail Recreation District

July 11, 2006

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Vail Recreation District, Town of Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on July 11, 2006, at 5:00 p.m., at Millennium Bank, West Vail Location, Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

1. MEMBERS PRESENT


1.1. Scott Proper, Ken Wilson, Rick Sackbauer, Michelle Hall

2. STAFF PRESENT


2.1. Mike Ortiz, Amy Ludke, Chad Young

3. TOV MEMBERS PRESENT




3.1. None

4. OTHERS PRESENT


4.1. Ken Marchetti, Eric Weaver, Attorney Jim Collins, John Brendza- Superintendent of Schools, Eagle County School District, Kathy Cummins, Stephen Connelly 

5. CALL TO ORDER


5.1. Director Proper called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. Director Proper made a motion to excuse Director Joe Hanlon from the July 11th, 2006 Board Meeting. Director Sackbauer seconded. Approved unanimously

6. APPROVAL OF 6/27/06 MEETING MINUTES

6.1. Director Proper moved to approve the June 27, 2006 Board meeting minutes to include changes requested by Director Sackbauer and Director Hall. Director Sackbauer seconded. Approved unanimously.

7. PUBLIC INPUT OF ITEMS NOT ON AGENDA


7.1. None

8. BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL DISCUSSION

8.1. Mr. Mike Ortiz outlined the current After School program, including the different sites where Youth Services hosts the program. The two current locations are Red Sandstone Elementary and Edwards Elementary. He went onto state that the VRD is very concerned with having to subsidize the After School program outside our District. Although the Edwards program has grown over the past few years, the program continues to struggle to maintain consistent attendance from the students, which produces the financial subsidy.  Mr. Ortiz stated that both Ms. Kathy Cummins and Mr. John Brendza are here tonight to try and develop a solution to this problem. Mr. Ortiz suggested we, with the help of Mr. John Brendza, go to the County Commissioner to see if the County would partner with other community organizations to develop effective after school programs throughout the school district. 

8.2. Mr. John Brendza responded by stating that these programs have struggled for many years and that they are definitely needed by the community. He stated that the schools have tried a variety of approaches but most have been unsuccessful in the past, mainly because the programs don’t have consistent numbers and cannot fund the program. 

8.3. Mr. Ortiz went onto state he feels it necessary that we speak to the County Commissioners and get their thoughts on the continuation of the program and possible county support. If the County is not willing to continue to support the issue, the VRD will likely not be able to continue to support after-school programming at Edwards Elementary. Mr. John Brendza agreed and stated that he was meeting with his School District Board the following day and he would introduce this topic to them. Mr. John Brendza stated that the five factors to a successful after school program include facility, education, recreation, snack and transportation. Mr. John Brendza will also try to set up a meeting with the County as soon as possible to hopefully establish some type of communication and awareness regarding this issue before the school year begins. Everyone agreed and stated that it needs to be done as soon as possible.

8.4. Ms. Kathy Cummins thanked Mr. Chad Young, Mr. Mike Ortiz and Mr. John Brendza for getting everyone together to speak about after school programming in Edwards.  She hopes to see progress on this subject.

9. PRESENTATION OF RECREATION MASTER PLAN

9.1. Scope of Services – Mr. Mike Ortiz

9.1.1. Mr. Ortiz stated that a joint effort by the Town of Vail and the Vail Recreation District has been established in developing a Recreation Master Plan for the community. Both entities got together and hired a consulting firm, GreenPlay, LLC, to develop a Recreation Master Plan for the Vail area to identify the recreational needs of the community, both in programming as well as facilities. A survey was distributed to both local residents as well as second homeowners of the Vail area and the results were tallied and presented at the June 20th Town Council Meeting to both Town Council and the VRD Board. The intent of the Master Plan is to determine the key recreational issues, what programs and facilities are required, and suggestions for achieving the needs and desires of the community. Mr. Ortiz stated that a representative from GreenPlay LLC would be here August 12 to present a summary of where the plan is headed and to obtain additional suggestions.

9.2. Financial Plan – Mr. Ken Marchetti

9.2.1. The Board requested the Action Items list to include other possible funding sources available to the District. Mr. Ken Marchetti presented a variety of funding sources used by local governments, many of which are not an option for the VRD. 

9.2.2. Fees: to include user fees, sports fees, gymnastics fees, etc. He stated that the District is already maximizing its revenues charging user fees. Mr. Marchetti stated that a rise in user fees might have an opposite affect in producing revenue and might turn customers away.

9.2.3. Taxes: Property Tax Increase – Requires voter approval but probably a viable alternative to pursue.

9.2.4. Borrowing: General Obligation Federal and Colorado Tax Exempt Bonds – this alternative requires voter approval but this could be a viable alternative for certain major capital projects such as a new golf clubhouse or major improvements to the Vail Golf Course.

9.2.5. Cooperative Funding Options:

· Town of Vail

· RETT Funds – Working in partnership with the Town, this seems to be a likely source of joint funding.

· Eagle River Water and Sanitation District

· Vail Resorts – including but not limited to participating in Joint parking solution

· Eagle County School District

· Cooperate Sponsorships

· Great Colorado Outdoors (GO CO Grants)

· Other Cooperative Funding – Eagle County, WECMRD, etc

9.2.6. Alternative forms of taxing entities, which are not suitable for the VRD.

9.2.7. Mr. Ortiz stated that the Town of Vail was currently collecting recreation impact fees. Mr. Ortiz believes that they are used to pay for bike paths, parks, and other recreational amenities maintained by the Town. Director Sackbauer suggested that both Mr. Ortiz and Mr. Jim Collins do some further research to determine exactly what those funds are being collected for and how they are being used.

9.2.8. Director Hall suggested that the District look into grants as another alternative funding source. Mr. Collins agreed and suggested that the District look into hiring a grant writer to try and obtain additional funds. Director Sackbauer requested an update to be presented at the next Board Meeting July 25, 2006 to discuss if this would be a viable source of funding. Mr. Collins and Mr. Ortiz stated that they would look into grants and report back next meeting, July 25, 2006.

9.2.9. Director Sackbauer thanked Mr. Ken Marchetti for putting together a very thorough and complete outline together of the additional funding sources available to the District. He asked Mr. Marchetti if he could outline only the viable sources to the VRD instead of listing all funding sources for future reference.

10. LEGAL MATTERS REPORT

10.1. Mr. Jim Collins gave a brief explanation to the Board on the current status of the lease agreements that VRD has with the Town of Vail. He stated that this was a very vague area between the two entities, and that we will likely have to sit down with the Town of Vail to renegotiate and revise the agreements.

10.2. Mr. Collins stated that the Board and staff continue to maintain good relations with the Town of Vail and reminded the Board that the TOV has the ability to dissolve the District at any time if dissatisfied with the Districts actions. 

10.3. Mr. Collins suggested that jointly with the Town we need to develop a long-range capital plan detailing what facility additions or improvements are needed and how these projects will be funded and maintained.  Mr. Collins suggested that we begin by making a list of our most urgent pressing items. He went onto state that Mr. Mike Ortiz should work on establishing an itemized deferred maintenance list, with most important issues listed first (i.e golf clubhouse, golf course bridges, Dobson roof, etc.). This list can then be used to obtain requests for proposals from engineers and/or architects to evaluate the facilities and provide cost estimates to restore or rebuild the facilities. The Board agreed and asked that it be done and presented at the August 8, 2006 Board meeting.

11. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR INPUT

11.1. The VRD programs have all been running extremely well so far this summer. All Youth, Sports and outdoor camps have high attendance and many have sold out

12. ACTION ITEMS LIST

12.1. Mr. Ortiz gave an update on the work being done to reduce interferences between VRD programs at Ford Park and performances at the Ford Amphitheatre.  A sign is being made and will be put up between the south fence of the east softball and the north perimeter fence of the amphitheater. We had one night of play where we moved the teams off the east field at the request of Bravo with two more to follow. We also have our field supervisor monitoring the east field very closely.

12.2. Pass holders at the VGC can now pay an additional fee to be able to book tee times more than one day in advance. Pass holders are now able to book a tee time 7 days in advance for $50.00 per foursome non-refundable fee.  This policy is being communicated to pass holders through card distribution at the golf course.

12.3. VRD pass holders can now play golf at Eagle-Vail at the Eagle-Vail resident rate and Eagle-Vail golfers are now allowed to play the Vail Golf Club resident rate as well.  To obtain these reduced rates the golfer must present their pass from their home course.  A press release is being put out to advertise this program.

12.4. A July 20th, 7:30 AM shotgun has been scheduled for the Leroy Valencia Benefit Golf Tournament. Staff is currently working with Vail Resorts and the Vail Valley Charitable Fund. We currently have 20 teams in the event.

12.5. The Nature Center site tour has been postponed to the next Board Meeting July 25, 2006.

12.6. Flood Plain issue being resolved with Eagle River and Sanitation District. Attorney Jim Collins feels that Eagle Water and Sanitation District is taking the necessary steps in alleviating flood plan issues on District property.

12.7. Mr. Ortiz stated that the answer in alleviating water restrictions on the Golf Course and on the Ford Park fields would be to take a pro-active approach on water conservation. We need to relay to the public and to the community that we are watering the golf course and the ford park fields during the appropriate hours and that our use of water has decreased drastically from previous years. Mr. Sarro has taken a pro-active approach in water conservation. Director Sackbauer stated that we still need an agreement made by the Eagle River Water and Sanitation District that they will not shut the water off if we receive no rain. Director Sackbauer stated that a meeting be set up with Eagle Water and Sanitation District to discuss this issue.

12.8. Director Sackbauer suggested that we also begin discussions with Eagle Water and Sanitation District and ask them partner with the VRD to replace the irrigation system, which will result in additional water consumption savings.

12.9. Mr. Ortiz included that he was still working with Eagle Water and Sanitation District implementing raw water to irrigate the Ford Park Fields. Director Sackbauer requested that implementation be established immediately. Mr. Ortiz stated that he is working closely with Eagle Water and Sanitation on this issue, and will report back.

12.10. New Board members will be receiving additional compensation of $100 per meeting under the new Colorado State Statute with a $1600 yearly maximum.

13. BOARD MEMBER INPUT


13.1. Director Rick Sackbauer reported on the following:

13.1.1. Motion to adopt the new Board Member compensation, whereas senate Bill 05-012 authorizes members of the Board of Directors of Special Districts to receive compensation for their service $100 per Board Meeting attended, not to exceed $1,600 per annum (Jan 1- December 31) for any Board Member elected after July 1, 2005. Director Wilson seconded. Approved unanimously.

13.1.2. Commended Mr. Mark Jero on the condition of the fields after the lacrosse shootout. He stated that the fields look great and he has done a tremendous job on getting them back into shape after the lacrosse tournament.

13.1.3. Action Item - Selling and promoting the Vail Golf Course for 2007 

14. EXECUTIVE SESSION

14.1. Director Hall made a motion to adjourn into Executive Session for the purpose(s) of: §24-6-402(4)(e), C.R.S., “Determining positions relative to matters that may be subject to negotiations; developing strategy for negotiations; and instructing negotiators.” Director Wilson seconded.  Approved unanimously

15. ADJOURNMENT

15.1. Director Sackbauer motioned to adjourn at 9:30 p.m. Director Wilson seconded. Approved unanimously.

___________________________

________________________

Michelle Hall, Secretary


Amy Ludke, Assistant Finance Manager
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